CITY OF LEBANON
DOWNTOWN BUSINESS DISTRICT ADVISORY BOARD
JULY 7, 2021

BE IT REMEMBERED that the Downtown Business District Advisory Board of the City of
Lebanon, Missouri, met on July 7, 2021, at 8:30 a.m. at City Hall located at 401 South
Jefferson.

ROLL CALL AND DECLARATION OF A QUORUM

Upon roll call, the following board members were present: Melody Allen, Gay Boston, Ed
Brackett, Beth Chism, Amy Dent, Steve Hite and Chris Walters; Absent: Michelle Boyer
and Ginger Johnson.

A quorum was declared.

Staff members and others in attendance: Downtown Business District Executive Director
Ashton Light, City Administrator Mike Schumacher, Administrative Assistant to the City
Administrator Ashley Sicard, Assistance City Administrator/City Clerk Laina Starnes, Kim
Light, Nicole Walters, Jamie Johansen, Harper Johansen, and Melinda Fries.

Minutes were taken by Downtown Business District Executive Director Ashton Light.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Chris Walters moved and Ed Brackett seconded that the board approve the June 2, 2021
meeting minutes as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

PRESENTATION ITEMS
None.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Director’s Report

Light reported on the social media insights for Facebook and Instagram. She also reported
that there would be $105,000 left in the LAF fund after distribution of the Facade Grants.
Light reported that Missouri Main Street was in the process of finalizing the consultants
for the EDA Downtown Strong Grant; therefore, the board would receive organization
and website services soon.

Design Committee Report

Chism discussed the bench, planter and trash can grant through Laclede Industries. The
committee discussed that the proposed bench would not work because it was not made
entirely of recycled materials. Chism discussed the details on the planters and benches
that the Design Committee chose for the grant. Hite expressed concern about the care of
the planters and trash cans. Chism reported that the Architectural Scavenger Hunt had
been moved to the Promotion Committee. City Administrator Mike Schumacher
discussed the logistics on hanging string lights and that there were still several
engineering aspects that needed to be explored.

Promotion Committee Report




No report was made.

Route 66 Festival Downtown Cruise Report

Walters discussed the follow-up meeting for the Route 66 Festival Downtown Cruise. He
reported that there was a good turn out for the meeting and that the business owners
present seemed very pleased with the event. Walters suggested having a committee and
chair that meets year-round to plan each year’s Route 66 event. The first step would be
appointing a committee chair who would be willing to take on the planning of the event
and be the central contact for anything related to the event. Walters also discussed the
survey and noted that the only complaint was the location of the food trucks and lack of
restrooms. Hite shared what a success it was to see that many people on Commercial
Street. Light shared that business owners had reported increased sales and exposure
during the event. Light also shared the finalized Route 66 budget which included a profit
of $1,617 to go towards the Downtown Business District.

Review of Board Trainings

Hite suggested that the Organization Committee come up with a draft of the vision and
mission statements to share at the next board meeting. He also suggested that the board
members come up with what they like and dislike and send that to him by the end of the
week. Dent liked the wording of Glasgow’s vision statement. Hite suggested that the
vision statement be more in depth than the mission statement, and that the mission
statement be simple and repeatable. Chism suggested including the four points in the
statements. Light discussed the data categories that the Economic Vitality committee will
have to submit each quarter. She suggested that the board be looking for businesses that
improve the interiors or exteriors of their buildings to help the committee out. Hite
reported that this economic data collection was extremely important and that it would
need to be a team effort. Light shared instructions on signing up for the Main Street 101
training and Hite suggested to watch the video on the committee each board member is
a member of at the very least. The board members then signed up for sessions of the
Missouri Main Street Revitalization Conference with intent to report on those sessions to
the board following the conference.

Economic Building/Business Inventory Summary

Board members signed up for which businesses they would contact to ask for the building
and business inventory data. Hite suggested Light send an email with the forms and bullet
points on why this data is important to the board members.

Other New Business

Schumacher reported on the proposed BBQ cook-off idea for September 24t and 251, He
asked if there were any concerns with having it Downtown and there were none.
Schumacher discussed the details on the event so far and included that Downtown would
be responsible for any activity outside of the BBQ that Friday night and Saturday.







